TOWN OF HEMINGWAY

MINUTES OF MEETING ON NOVEMBER 10, 2016

HEMINGWAY TOWN HALL AT 6:00 P.M.

Present:  Mayor Grady Richardson, George Sutton-Mayor Pro-Tem, Bryan Miller, John Coker, Keith Baxley, Joseph Lee-Town Administrator, Samantha Lewis –Town Clerk, Chief Bryan Todd, Shamira McCray-Weekly Observer,  ABSENT: Charlie Carter and Katie Crosby
Public Hearing was Called to Order at 6:00 p.m.

Invocation and Pledge of Allegiance

Approval of Minutes:  Mayor Richardson made the motion to approve the minutes from the October 13, 2016 meeting and it was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously. 
Old Business:  1) Mr. Sutton is asking council to consider hiring someone for the Hemingway Fire Department.  There was a fire last week at Fishnet and no one responded from Town.  The Town could hire a person to be the fireman, Fire Marshal and Building Inspector. The fire marshal and building inspector are outsourced at this time. Mayor Richardson told Mr. Sutton that he has no problem with hiring someone, but need to have figures for salary presented to council.  Mr. Sutton stated that due to a lot of issues, a person can’t be split between water and fire departments.  They would have to be full-time fireman.  Mr. Miller stated that they needed to see what kind of money this would involve. This needs to be for salaries and benefits.  Mr. Sutton stated that all the firemen on the station now are up in age.  To get a person trained for a fireman, there are 120 classroom hours.  Most people will not do this, so we need to hire a certified fireman. 2) Mr. Miller asked when the road closure signs will be removed off of Lafayette Street.  He is getting complaints about it being closed for so long.  Mr. Lee stated that he spoke with the tree service that we use and also DOT and Duke Energy and haven’t received word yet.  3) Mr. Miller stated that in the minutes of meeting a few months ago, the police cars were to be stripped.  The old car has been stripped but not the new one.  Mr. Lee stated that it will be marked soon.  4) Mr. Miller stated that in June council met and discussed repairs that needed to be done in Town Hall and to be bidded out and wants to know what the status is on this.  He asked Mayor Richardson if he gave the items to Mr. Lee to work on.  5) Mr. Miller stated that he would like for the formal bid process for projects to be looked at and to come into compliance before there are issues that can arise. 6) Mr. Sutton stated that the 1 cent sales tax passed for the county and the renovation for Town Hall and the adjacent building are on the project list.  Mr. Lee is going to check on the timeline for this.
Persons Appearing Before Council:  None
Resolution for Set-Off Debt:  Mayor Richardson read the resolution that allows Municipal Association to collect money from delinquent accounts for the Town.  This resolution is to update the existing one that has been approved. Mr. Sutton made the motion to accept the resolution and it was seconded by Mr. Baxley and it carried unanimously.  
Town Hall Renovations: Mr. Moore was not present.
Mural on Fire Department Wall:  An artist submitted a contract for the Town of Hemingway to look at for him repainting the mural wall.  Mr. Miller stated that he did not support this.  Mayor Richardson stated that the paragraph stating “The artist reserved the common-law copyright to all works commissioned by the Town of Hemingway that are created by the Artist, including all reproduction rights and the right to claim statutory copyright” is not acceptable.  He stated that if the Town pays him, then it is ours.  Mr. Lee stated that he has tried to find someone to repaint it with the same picture but can’t.  The original mural was done by Carolyn Brown Haselden and would like to keep that picture.  Mr. Baxley stated that he would also like to keep it as the original picture.  
Parking Time Limits:  At the last meeting, a business owner asked the council to look at implementing parking limits for customers on his end of town.  In order to put up parking time limits, a public hearing will have to be done.  Mr. Miller stated that he feels there is no use for it at this time.  He does feel that we need to put up a sign directing people to a parking area.  This area is located behind the stores on George Street.  Mr. Baxley asked what kind of limit one or two hours.  Mayor Richardson stated that if the town continues to grow, there may be a need for it at that time.  Mr. Miller stated that we need to improve the walkway from the parking area to the Main Street sidewalk.  Mr. Lee stated that we could have Duke Energy put up two street lights to light the parking area to make it safe for night time.  
Administrator’s Report: 1) Mr. Lee is asking council to make a motion for Doug Joye with Remax Agency to get the contract to sell the Outpatient Building.  Mayor Richardson made the motion to elect Doug Joye with the Remax Agency to list the building at 2266 Hemingway Highway for sale.  It was seconded by Mr. Miller and it carried unanimously.  2) Veteran’s Day Program is the 11th in the park.  Please come out and support the local veterans.  Speaker will be Will Port from Pleasant Hill.  3) Mrs. Lewis stated that Monica Richardson will start her audit the week after Thanksgiving.  4) Mr. Baxley asked about the meeting with the lady from Clemson went.  Mr. Miller, Mayor Richardson and Mr. Lee stated that the presentation of ideas were not for the Town of Hemingway.  The ideas can’t be used for the Town and there may be one or two ideas that can be used.  5) Town’s Christmas Party is set for December 8th after the council meeting at Kenny’s BBQ at 7:00.  This is for the Fire Department and town employees.  6) Mr. Baxley asked Mr. Lee to look at a limb that is in danger of falling on vehicles on Andrews Street.  Mr. Lee stated that he would look at it.
Meeting was adjourned at 6:20 p.m.

Sincerely

Samantha Lewis

Town Clerk
